




 
 

Two Oklahoma Department of Transportation employees, John Thomas, Materials Division, left, 

and Andy Penney, Regulatory Services Division, center, were honored at the Oklahoma 

Transportation Commission’s Monday, March 7, meeting by the American Association of State 

Highway Transportation Officials for their help in developing software to track testing of 

construction materials and work done by disadvantaged businesses. At right is Gary Evans, 

ODOT’s deputy director/chief engineer. 

 


